



Federal Bureau of Investigation

Washington, D. C. 20535-0001

MAY 0 5 2011

Honorable Raul Labrador Member of Congress Suite 251 33 East Broadway Meridian, ID 83642

Dear Congressman Labrador:

I am writing in response to your March 30, 2011, letter to the FBI on behalf of your constituent, Mr. William McCrory. Mr. McCrory requested FBI involvement in a state investigation of former Kootenai County Deputy Clerk Sandra K. Martinson.

After consulting with the FBI's Salt Lake City Field Office, it has been determined that the United States Attorney's Office has recommended that the Idaho state prosecutor continue to handle this investigation, and that FBI involvement was not appropriate at this time. If Mr. McCrory has information regarding new allegations of corruption, he may forward that information to the FBI's Salt Lake City Field Office located at 257 East 200 South, Suite 1200, Salt Lake City, UT 84111-2048, telephone number (801) 579-1400 for review.

I appreciate you bringing this matter to our attention, and I hope this information will be helpful to you in responding to Mr. McCrory.

Sincerely yours,

Kevin L. Perkins Assistant Director

Criminal Investigative Division

